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AN ACT relating to the military department; amending the 
circumstances under which the adjutant general may pay 
medical expenses incurred as a result of state active duty; 
and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 19-9-403(a) is amended to read: 
 
19-9-403.  Pay and allowances of officers and enlisted 

men in active state service and state active duty; worker's 
compensation coverage for national guard members; no 
pension denied by reason of service. 

 
(a)  Officers and enlisted men while in active state 

service shall receive the same pay and allowances as are 
paid for the same rank and grade for service in the armed 
forces of the United States.  While serving in state active 
duty, officers and enlisted men are entitled to receive 
reimbursement for The adjutant general may pay or reimburse 
reasonable medical expenses paid by the incurred by an 
officer or enlisted man as a direct consequence of state 
active duty.  Medical expenses paid or reasonably eligible 
for payment by any third party on behalf of the officer or 
enlisted man, shall not be eligible for payment or 
reimbursement. The adjutant general shall determine, 
pursuant to rules and regulations adopted under this 
subsection, whether medical expenses incurred by an officer 
or enlisted man are the consequence of state active duty. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 
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